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NOTICE OF APPROVAL 

EXECUTIVE PANEL ON HOUSING 
IN THE HALIFAX REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY 

 
TAKE NOTICE THAT The Executive Panel on Housing in the Halifax Regional Municipality did, 
on Thursday, April 21, 2022 recommend approval the following application: 
 
Amendments to the Regional Municipal Planning Strategy, the Beaver Bank, Hammonds Plains 
and Upper Sackville Land Use By-law to enable Halifax Regional Municipality and Armco Capital 
Inc. to enter into a development agreement allowing approximately 150 residential lots within the 
Indigo Shores Subdivision in Middle Sackville to be developed without the limitation of 
development of 25 lots per year.   
 
The planning documents have been reviewed and approved by the Minister of Municipal Affairs 
and Housing as per Bill No. 63 - Housing in the Halifax Regional Municipality Act and the required 
notice placed in the newspaper circulating in the Municipality on May 20, 2022.  Further, the 
Municipality has placed these amendments to the Regional Plan and the Beaver Bank, 
Hammonds Plains and Upper Sackville Land Use By-law and the development agreement on the 
Halifax Regional Municipality website on May 24, 2022.  The development agreement is in effect 
once it is filed at the Nova Scotia Registry of Deeds. 
 
 
 


